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From the Director's Desk

LIM, Bee Ing

Regional Director, The University of Manchester Southeast Asia Centre

The beginning of 2021 has been a uniquely significant one, but certainly one that bears promise for things to come. With the
easing of restrictions in Singapore and implementation of vaccines, things certainly appear to be moving in the right direction
for us to progress to more face-to-face interactions within the Manchester community alongside increased delivery of in-
person events and workshops. As we take a moment to reflect upon the various challenges we have dealt with in this past
year, we are also delighted that we were able to welcome our latest intake of Global MBA students at the centre so they
could meet our team and get to know their cohort prior to their workshops. While our students living in the region were
missed during the event, we are hopeful that we will be joined by them in the near future as the region begins to open up.
We are thrilled to witness their journey with Manchester as they join our regional Manchester student and alumni network. 

As we approach the middle of the year, we are also proud to have hosted many successful virtual workshops (in centre) in
the past several months, and have been dedicating our efforts to improving the experience at each instance. The centre staff
and the University have also been closely monitoring the guidelines offered by the Singapore government and travel
restrictions of late. As we progress to offering in-person events, we look forward to making further improvements for both in-
person and virtual event experiences in whatever capacity we can. 

We are pleased to host the first of our career development workshops here at the centre in April with Mr Adrian Choo, CEO
and Founder of Agility International, to address the needs of our community in a post-pandemic economy. We are also glad
of the University’s support in organising a variety of events in response to requests for more networking events, starting with
more talks, social events as well as a relaunch of our ‘Alumni Perspectives Webinar Series’ with high profile alumni
speakers from around the world. As a University, we have always prided ourselves on having open communication lines with
our Manchester community, and are always appreciative of your invaluable inputs. We are certainly pleased to show the
results of our collaborative efforts and to see them bear fruit, and we can’t wait to share more with you on the exciting
projects lined up for the year. 

Finally, we are thrilled to see the overwhelmingly positive responses we have received on our transformative, part-time MSc
Financial Management programme, geared towards professionals looking to take their financial careers to the next level with
an extraordinarily contemporary outlook. We are pleased to see how well-received it has been and look forward to
broadening our student and alumni network with the inclusion of this programme in September 2021. With a hopeful and
auspicious start to the new year, we wish you and your families good health. To stay up-to-date on our latest developments,
do keep in touch with us.

We hope to see you all again at the centre very soon.

Welcoming our January 2021 Global MBA students

Welcome Induction on 26th January 2021

We were happy to have the opportunity to meet our latest intake of students at the Manchester Worldwide (S.E. Asia)
Centre this January. On the 26th, our locally-residing students were invited to attend their Welcome Induction Event face-to-
face after a long hiatus in physical events at the centre due to local regulatory requirements.

With the gradual relaxation of restrictions, we were able to host more than 30 students at the event! It was heartening to see
our students be able to get to know each other in person, and to see them build new connections and lasting friendships that
are sure to endure throughout their MBA career and beyond. 

On the day of the Welcome Event, our students were able to converse with their group mates and other students just in time
for their upcoming workshops in the next few days. During the induction, Ms Christine Kartika, Team Lead of our Student
Advisory and Support Team, introduced our staff to the new students, and also imparted some vital course information to the
students present.

Three of our esteemed alumni from the Manchester Business School Alumni Association of Singapore (MBSAAS), Mr Teo
Teck Loon, Mr eRic Choo and Ms Nicole Tretwer, were also gracious enough to attend the event. During their sharing
session, they discussed effective productivity hacks, work-life balance and the wealth of skills and invaluable alumni network
they gained from their MBA journey, using their own professional and personal journeys to offer much needed insight. 

They also hosted a casual Q&A session to answer some thoughtful questions from the floor about balancing their studies
with their professional responsibilities. We were glad to see the students visibly enjoying themselves ahead of their
workshops and to see the centre bustling with activity again.

Our first VW@Centre Sessions in the New Year

We welcomed both our returning students and new students to the centre at the start of the January 2021 academic term, in
order for students to make use of the centre facilities to collaborate and communicate effectively with their groups, whilst
abiding by the safe distancing measures put in place in accordance to governmental regulations.

We hosted a total of 115 new and returning students at our premises over the course of January to February, where we
received overwhelmingly positive feedback from students. Many valued having a conducive environment in which they could
have effective, in-person discussions in a safe environment, and also showed their appreciation for the support of the centre
staff. They also attested to the strength of our tutors in being engaging and enthusiastic via virtual delivery, as well as being
readily available to provide feedback when asked. 

We are pleased to hear that our virtual workshops (in centre) have been so well-received and look forward to seeing more of
you join in on the experience! For students with upcoming virtual workshops (in centre), do remember that full-day
attendance is compulsory so please ensure that you arrive on time on each day of the workshop.

We're Committed to Keeping you Safe:
Reminders for your VW@Centre

How we're helping our students adapt to the New Normal

Transition to Face-to-Face Workshops & Smoother Delivery of VW@Centre

While the pandemic continues to take its toll on our collective global mobility, it is still a significantly hurdle for our course
tutors residing in the UK to travel down to Singapore for our upcoming workshops. 

In order to circumvent this, the South East Asia Centre, in conjunction with the University, have been taking this time to
consider other viably face-to-face solutions for courses in which this would be possible, in order to provide the best possible
student experience for our student body, particularly those who were willing and able to travel to the Singapore centre. 

To start with, we took the initiative to offer virtual workshops at the centre (VW@C). With the progression of time, we
gradually introduced conducive changes to workshop timetables and schedules to make them more suitable for local time
zones, based on the student feedback we had requested for and received after each and every session hosted at our
premises. 

We also supplemented guides for students to understand the IT functions within each room better. To improve our students'
workshop experience, we are also planning to make changes to our existing infrastructure to facilitate smoother
communication between overseas-residing students and local students when they conduct meetings within their break-out
groups.

With the success of our virtual workshops (in centre), we have now transitioned into offering fully face-to-face workshops (for
select courses only) with highly skilled academics trained in the Manchester Method but based in Singapore, beginning with
our Business Accounting and Finance workshop. 

As these academics do not have to travel from abroad to arrive in Singapore, this means that they are unrestricted by global
travel regulations and are, therefore, able to teach at our centre premises. We believe this will truly help enhance our locally
residing students' experience amidst the pandemic. In the meantime, we are glad that we are able to offer our regional
students the flexibility to join in with virtual workshop sessions so they may still be able to continue with their studies without
further disruptions. 

As the global travel outlook is looking optimistic for the near future, we at the centre, of course, hope that our academics and
global Manchester family will be able to travel beyond their borders and visit us again soon.

Changing Dynamics in the Workplace

As we move into 2021 in the wake of a tumultuous and unprecedented year, it's time to examine some burgeoning trends in
the workplace that will not only carry over into the months ahead, but will likely gain traction within the business sector in
times to come, as businesses begin to restructure their organisational strategies for long-term sustainability and success.

Reconfiguring well-being into work

Conversations about wellbeing have been steadily rising to
the fore, with public opinion suggesting that there is a
significant need for organisations to prioritise the mental
health and safety of their workers. Many companies are
now considering longer-term moves with regards to remote
working arrangements or implementing more flexible leave
arrangements, such as childcare and medical leave, with
some even introducing mental health days or benefits. More
forward-thinking corporations have even begun designing
wellbeing into their processes, taking into consideration
their workers' desires when planning their contributions to
the organisation and introducing collaborative digital
platforms as a way to better the remote working or split
team process to boost productivity.

Reskilling & upskilling to realise your full
potential

During the first several months of the pandemic, managers
and team leaders were required to restructure their team’s
workloads, getting their workers to expand their scope of
duties to cover whatever needed to be done. In the midst of
this, workers not only rose to this challenge, but many
excelled and proved their capabilities to be beyond that of
their usual roles. Workers had more agency and creative
decision-making, and proved that when given the
opportunity to shine, they could not only align their strengths
and abilities with their organisational needs, but also fulfil
their potential in ways that their managers had never
expected. This showed that if fully utilised, workers’
potential could help scale the growth of organisations in the
long term.

Teamwork makes the dream work

Working in dynamic teams served not only to buoy up spirits
but also to improve organisational strategies during the
midst of the pandemic, and it is likely that adaptable and
flexible inter-departmental teamwork will continue to be a
trend in 2021. Through the crisis, teamwork was proven to
help boost creativity and ideation, making organisations
capable of being more adaptable, rather than relying on
predictability and constancy, and hence more skilled in
navigating uncertainty. There is a clear shift in
organisational mindsets from efficient action to creative
problem-solving, and it is likely that teams will be one of the
driving forces for change and growth in the future.

Rethinking workforce strategies

Enhancing preparedness in early anticipation of uncertainty
is something that organisations must now consider after
Covid-19. Workforce insights should no longer be used in
retrospect to confront loopholes in work strategies, but
instead need to be used to enhance scenario planning for
decision making. The 2021 Deloitte Global Human Capital
Trends survey proved that many corporations are now
modernising their strategies to consider multiple scenarios,
as opposed to only taking action for progressive and
phased events. Organisations must learn how to strengthen
their measures to be fast-acting and plan new directives
based on real-time insights on their workforce, so as not to
be caught unawares when you least expect it.

Re-architecting work models to challenge
existing frameworks

Taking the above trends in mind, organisational leaders
must work closely with HR to take the opportunity to
determine the appropriate key performance indicators,
incentives and leadership strategies to prepare future
leaders for remote / flexible working within teams. Re-
architecting work calls for partnership between HR and
workers to constantly identify openings within the
organisation to drive growth by allowing workers more
creative agency. To ensure agile and multifaceted
responses within the organisation to cope with unexpected
crises or events, new and different ways of working should
be adopted, with mindset shifts from outputs to outcomes to
achieve faster and more effective results. Leaders should
also work closely with HR to embed the process of re-
architecting work into organisational workflows, having
proactive discussions and embracing innovative ways of
working for long-term success.

Alumni Spotlight: Innovating Through a Pandemic

As our Manchester family continues to grow, we take pride in celebrating the achievements and breakthroughs of our
students and alumni over time. As we reflect upon the many adjustments and developments that we've all made in the past
year as a result of pandemic shocks, let's take the time to learn from their inspirational and transformational journeys as they
charge towards growth, social action, and success.

Dr Vicpearly Wong leads the charge for New Silkroutes Group 
to make the bold leap to healthcare technology

Since taking over the reins last October as CEO of New Silkroutes Group (NSG), Dr Vicpearly Wong (Global MBA alumna)
has expressed the need to conquer the world of healthtech, especially with the pandemic serving as a wake-up call for
current healthcare practices.

In an article for the Business Times on 16 February 2021, Vicpearly discusses the dated practices in the world of medicine,
stating emphatically that "healthcare is no longer just a brick-and-mortar story. The restrictions on travel and mobility have
created a gap that we intend to bridge with technology". With a robust and increasing demand for healthcare in the current
climate, investing in healthcare technology could truly transform NSG into a leading integrated healthcare provider across
the Asia region. 

In line with their goals for expansion and growth, NSG has recently also signed a memorandum of understanding (MOU)
with Huawei International in order to develop capabilities for artificial intelligence (AI) genomic analysis. With such
technological innovation possible, clinicians and patients may benefit from faster and improved diagnoses and outcomes,
especially with the capacity for predictive analysis. 

Despite the closure of several NSG clinics due to the significant impacts of the Covid-19 pandemic, Vicpearly remains
optimistic about the future of NSG, particularly as it takes on technology-based healthcare practices. With the rollout of
vaccination programmes in Singapore and the region, she is confident that NSG will be able to transform and grow through
innovation into a technology-based healthcare powerhouse. 

If you'd like to find out more about Dr Vicpearly Wong's MBA journey and her path to success, read more about it here.

A daring move by Mr Joseph Ong to expand his business 
despite a challenging F&B environment

While many businesses in the food and beverage industry (F&B) took some time to adjust and rework their business
strategies during the pandemic, Mr Joseph Ong (Global MBA Alumnus) was contemplating the next move in his F&B
franchise, 1-Group, as he planned to launch a futuristic lounge at Ion Orchard called 1-Atico.

In an interview with Joseph, he explained that 1-Group's motivation and desire to develop 1-Atico was to address the needs
of "jaded diners who are stuck in Singapore [and] seeking new experiences[.] 1-ATICO fills a gap in the market for these
people who want to be transported into a shiny new world where they can forget about the hustle and bustle of life and
immerse themselves in a fantastic new experience of great cuisine, wines, service and ambience."

With ongoing travel restrictions and limitations of resources due to the global pandemic, Joseph and his team at 1-Group felt
the pressure to speed up their processes and push through the barriers of physical meetings as they transitioned into virtual
conferences and Zoom meetings to consult with culinary chefs, experts and specialist teams to set the groundwork for their
latest establishment.

With the recent launch of 1-Atico, Joseph aims to create an immersive and imaginative experience that will leave visitors
wanting to return again. In the meantime, they are also considering opportunities for internal expansions of their existing
businesses, as well as looking out for possibilities to build new F&B businesses in Singapore. 

Click here to learn more about how Joseph transformed his MBA project into a flourishing F&B enterprise.

MBSAAS mentor-volunteers help start-ups refine their business strategies for success

On 30th January 2021, Ms Nicole Tretwer, Honorary Secretary of the Manchester Business School Alumni Association of
Singapore (MBSAAS), held a mentorship session with Urban Origins for their pitch session. The session was hosted at the
centre premises in support of MBSAAS’s Startups, Technology & Entrepreneurship @ Manchester (STE@M) initiative under
the lead of Mr Teo Teck Loon, Honorary Treasurer of the MBSAAS. 

Giving back and contributing to society has always been part of the University's ethos, and by extension, MBSAAS's, and
the Urban Origins proposal was precisely the type of grassroots startup that significantly aids in the improvement of life
quality for the community, making it a great candidate for support. The goals of Urban Origins Founders Ms Suzanna Tang
and Mr Bala Rukmangathan are to streamline and improve access to locally-produced, sustainable food sources via their
platform, and ensure local food security for all children in Singapore. 

During their entrepreneurial journey, Urban Origins discovered Action Community for Entrepreneurs (ACE) which runs a
quarterly startup incubator program, BACECamp, with mentor volunteers from MBSAAS. These alumni mentors and
volunteers utilised their spare time to assist startups to better illustrate their business ideas and apply the learnt
methodologies that could transform startups into successful ventures. This programme has been so successful with the
support of alumni volunteers that 2 startup batches have already been completed, with many mentors even electing to stay
on with consulting their assigned startups even after the completion of the workshops.

We are always excited to hear more about the Manchester community's initiatives to give back to society, not least
enterprising collaborations that prove to be meaningful.

Would you like to be a sponsoring organisation for our Business Inquiry course?

The Business Inquiry course is designed not only to support our Global Accelerated MBA students gain practical experience
on a live, multidisciplinary business inquiry for a client, but also to provide the client with business-relevant
recommendations for better understanding of the problem situation within their business.

As a client organisation, take this opportunity to benefit from exploring different perspectives for your live business problem
where intuitive students can apply selected concepts, theories and techniques acquired through a combination of their
experience and their in-depth studies on the Global MBA programme.

If you're interested in taking a deep dive into your organisational problem and get started on your problem-solving process
with our Business Inquiry course, reach out to us for more information at studentsupportsg@manchester.edu.sg.

Recent Activities

Upcoming Activities

What's next in 2021?

Career Crossroads - A Career Development Series, 14 April 2021

Head on down to the centre for an exclusive careers talk where Mr Adrian Choo, CEO and Founder of Career Agility
International, will be sharing his tips on how you can navigate your Career Crossroads to accelerate your career pathway
and figure out your ultimate career goals and objectives.

During the 1-hour session, Adrian will be sharing his expertise to help you gain a competitive edge and plan your career
pathway with strategy and intent, in order to gain the confidence to depart your current career path for greener pastures or
speed up your career progression within your current company. 

Click here to register for the face-to-face event.

VW@Centre, Welcome Event, UOM
Undergraduate Study Spaces & MBSAAS
Live Mentorship Session

During the period of January to March 2021, we were able
to take steps to welcome more of our Manchester
community to the centre. In January, we hosted a Welcome
Event for our new intake students, a live mentorship session
faciliated by Nicole from the MBSAAS and more virtual
workshop (in centre) sessions. We also welcomed visits
from our Global MBA students and the University of
Manchester undergraduates during our office hours so that
they were collectively able to have a favourable
environment with which to conduct their studies.

Social@M by MBSAAS, Jan - Feb 2021

As part of their monthly initiative, the MBSAAS ran their
Social@M meet-ups at the start of this year for students and
alumni to get to know likeminded individuals within our
supportive network. Due to local restrictions, they ran a
dual-venue approach in January and February, with the
latter event centred on discussions surrounding Technology
and Finance, as well as Supply Chain and Technology, to
foster better industry-specific insights and intellectual
debate among its participants. Social@M is held on the 3rd
Thursday of every month and all students and alumni from
the Alliance Manchester Business School (AMBS) are
welcomed to join.

Panel Discussion: Open Finance (Virtual), 21 April 2021

Attend an insightful panel discussion on Open Finance, where our panellists will be discussing the development of
ecosystems in finance, useful lessons for Financial entrepreneurs, FinTech trends, and established institutions. 

With disruptive technology leading the charge for reshaping and restructuring the financial landscape in recent years, there
is no better time to discover more about Open Finance - where banking, insurance, investment and mortgage information
across banks and financial institutions are all consolidated and accessible via a single platform! 

The panel discussion is led by Professor Markos Zachariadis, Professor of Financial Technology and Information Systems at
the AMBS, alongside highly prolific alumni panellists from our East Asia and South East Asia centres, Mr Phang Yew Kiat
and Mr Lau Kin Wai. The virtual session is also moderated by alumnus Ms Donna Buckland.

To register for this session, click here!

'Alumni Perspectives' Webinar Series, 22 April 2021

Hear from some of the best of our Global MBA alumni network in our 'Alumni Perspectives' Webinar Series! The series is
brought to you by the Alumni Relations and the Postgraduate Career Service at the University, so that AMBS students and
alumni have the opportunity to learn about and be inspired by the myriad achievements of our community. 

Our next speaker is alumnus – Emma Fitzgerald (MBA 2008), CEO at Puma Energy International, SA. Emma became CEO
of Puma Energy in January 2019 with a focus on delivering affordable and sustainable energy solutions to high growth
emerging markets in Africa, Americas and Asia in order to energise the relevant communities served via driving local growth
and prosperity. 

Register for the next webinar with Emma here!

In case you missed it, you may also check out the recording of the first webinar in the series with alumnus Siobhan Clarke
here.

Stay tuned for more exciting events coming your way!

MSc Financial Management

We are now accepting applications onto our September 2021 intake!

Our MSc Financial Management programme is specially designed to equip our students with the knowledge of business
strategies within contemporary and new economy businesses, graduating with the skills and confidence to plan and
implement such strategies in their own business endeavours.

The programme is designed based on three themes, with focus on:

• Theme 1: Fundamentals of Accounting & Finance
• Theme 2: Business Management & Strategy
• Theme 3: Quantitative Analysis

Throughout the in-depth exploration of these themes, students will embark on a journey of discovery to sufficiently learn and
apply the following knowledge and skills to prepare them for a future in the fast-paced business climate: 

- To understand the interplay between successful companies and well-functioning markets;
- To apply a full and wide range of techniques to real-life business situations;
- To make data-informed business decisions by finetuning research methodologies, allowing for the searching and gathering
of relevant information from multiple sources, including companies’ annual reports and financial databases;
- To offer multifarious solutions to complex and relevant business challenges, such as the analysis of financial strategies and
the selection of valuable investment projects

Type of course: Part-time (blended learning format)
Course duration: 24 months
Upcoming intake: September 2021

Email or call us at postgrad@manchester.edu.sg or +65 6226 0784 for more information. 

Join us for an information
session on 13 Apr 2021

Find out more about the MSc Financial
Management programme by attending
our next online information session,
where our admissions team will be
sharing on how the MSc Financial
Management blends the best in current
business theories and strategies! 
Link to register below.

Click here to register now!

Be rewarded for referring a friend or colleague today!

We want to thank you for your support!

Have you benefited significantly from your experience studying with us? Know a friend who's looking to acquire skillsets to
move up in their current role? Why not refer them to our Global MBA course? 

Or perhaps you know someone who's planning to make waves in finance by gaining a working knowledge of the
contemporary financial industry? If so, the MSc Financial Management course may help them gain the leverage they need
to boost their career!

Refer a friend to our Global MBA or MSc Financial Management programmes and stand to win exclusive rewards!

How does it work?

Submit your referral HERE or contact the Admissions Team to find out more at mbaenquiries@manchester.edu.sg.

Recent Developments with Covid-19 in Singapore

Covid-19 Vaccination Programme in Singapore

As part of the local governmental efforts to reduce the possibilities of transmission within Singapore and in preparation for
international air travel in the region in the near future, we are glad to see that vaccinations are now well underway within the
local community. 

To date, close to 1 million persons have been given their first dose, while over 375,000 people have fully completed their
vaccination regimen. With a large number of vulnerable and elderly persons having been vaccinated, we look forward to
seeing the progress of vaccinations being made available to more of the general public soon. For more up-to-date
information on Singapore's vaccination programme as well as how vaccines function to protect us, click here.

Travel Advisories and Other Air Travel Arrangements

With the stabilisation of the current situation in Singapore, there seems to be a progressive shift towards the easing of
restrictions, with the introduction of air travel passes for short-term travellers from Australia, Brunai Darussalam, Mainland
China, New Zealand and Taiwan. Applications can be made between 7 - 30 days prior to the visitor’s intended date of entry
into Singapore, with successful applicants receiving a letter of approval via email. 

There is also the possibility of the implementation of a travel corridor for vaccinated passengers to travel to Singapore,
particularly if they are travelling from locations with vaccination programmes in place. If this does come to pass, it may even
occur as early as the second half of 2021. 

As situations begin to evolve globally and more talk comes to pass about Covid-19 vaccination certificates, air travel bubble
arrangements and travel corridors, it is becoming clear that the opportunities for travel to and from Singapore will be
thoroughly explored, and we are hopeful that positive changes may be effected from the many discussions currently taking
place on the global stage.

To stay updated on current travel advisories to Singapore, you may refer here.

If you choose not to receive these messages, please Click Here to unsubscribe.
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